WEST SUSSEX COUNTY COUNCIL T2t

SUMMERLEA C.P. SCHOQ

Windsor Drive, Rustington
West Sussex, BN16 3SW
Executive Headteacher: Mr J Todd
Tel: (01903) 856783
Email: office@summerleaschool.co.uk

'‘Growing thoughtful learners and independent thinkers'
Friday, 07 July 2023
Good afternoon!

It seems ages ago that | wrote in a newsletter, and that is because it has been such a busy two weeks at
school! | can't believe it was only 10 days ago | was at Lodge Hill with the year 4 team. | wanted to put
on record my thanks to all of the adults for making the experience so brilliant for the children. The
children themselves were an absolute credit to you and the school - hopefully they all built memories to
cherish. Also, the children who remained behind at school had a great few days at Out of Bounds and
creating, crafting and cooking. Thank you to all involved, there is so much hard work that goes into all of
these activities.

Also, cricket is back on the map at Summerlea! Mr Michica took a team of players for a very, very
'tough' day out at West Wittering Beach - where the team were crowned champions and then this
Tuesday, the girls repeated the feat by winning at Arundel Castle. All the children involved represented
our school with enthusiasm and skill.

| am sure that your children told you we had a helicopter landing at school on Tuesday too - it was
incredibly dramatic and very exciting - the message behind all the drama though was all about being
safe in the water - and with our school being so close to the beach, gave our children valuable safety tips
about keeping themselves and others safe. Thank you to Mrs Viney for arranging this.

A big thank you to all the children who come off their various scooters and bikes at the gate and then
remember to not ride them until they are off of school grounds. Please could you re-emphasise this
message with your children to keep everyone safe in school at drop off and pick up time.

Next week sees the wonderful year 6s run three productions of Shrek to the parents - | know the
children are incredibly excited about performing (if a little nervous) and | know it will be a fitting way to
give everyone a great send off. | for one cannot wait to see it!
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Finally, and it will be early next week, | will be writing to you regarding changes to our wrap around care
at Summerlea. Exciting times! | just need to finalise the final pieces of the jigsaw and then | can release
the information to you all. In addition, in my final newsletter, | will be talking through some more
changes at Summerlea in September.

Have a lovely weekend all of you.

Mr Todd
Headteacher

ParentPay

We are very pleased to let you know that we can now take payment for school trips and other items via
ParentPay. Many of you have already used the system to book and pay for meals, but we will be sending
out activation letters shortly via email to all primary contacts of pupils in Reception to Year 5 who do not
already have an account activated. Please do take the time to set up your account ready for us to be
able to take any payments by card in the new year.

Free School Meal Voucher scheme — Summer holidays

West Sussex County Council have confirmed that families with Free School Meal eligible children will be
entitled to a £60.00 voucher per child during the upcoming holidays. These will be sent out by email, so
please contact the office to let us know if you have not received this or if you would prefer a printed
voucher.

Safeguarding

We know from talking with our children and families that there is an increasing need for emotional
support. The SPoA (Single Point of Access) is a great place for parents and carers to seek some
additional support for children. Please see the leaflet attached.

Road Safety

We recently added a reminder to Class Dojo about being safe outside of school. It is really important
that adults and children remain on the pavements until the cones have been put out. Up until then,

vehicles can access the driveway. We have had several near misses recently when people have been
sitting on the kerb with their legs in the road.

Apps to Get Active

With better weather and with the summer break just around the corner it is a good opportunity to get
outside. This can be difficult for parents whose children seem super-glued to their devices so Internet
Matters have put together a useful advice page with a list of different apps for children of all ages to get
them motivated. You can find the advice page HERE.

Pre-School Visit

Rascals Pre-School visited last week for a Forest School session. They explored the area, completed
some physical superhero training, made superhero shields, peeled and chopped healthy snacks, played
games and listened to a story. We look forward to welcoming some of them to Summerlea in
September.


https://esafety-adviser.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cbd59b76f0e1ad9db768db345&id=f13f7372e9&e=c9a491f69d

After School Care Club

Please note that there will no ASCC on the last day of term, Friday 21/07/23.
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Values Awards

Summerlea Superstars

Weeks Ending: 23" and 30" June

Star Pupils

Shivanika
Maple Rajkumar
Willow Ronnie Hattlemore
Holly Thomas Walker
Oak Alfie Palmer
Hawth Megan Hunter
Cedar William Winskill

Redwood Jack Anderson
Chestnut Joey Mcmenamin
Elm Amelia Nicolson
Beech Ruby Thompson
Elder Ruby Windsor
Cherry Henry Webb

Sycamore Leo Newell
Rowan Max Love
Aspen Lucas Stock

Maple Class
Brooke Coles
Holly class

Ronnie Skinner
Charlie Martin Fane
Eiyla-Mae Tester
Nico Liu

Connor Avery

Isla Justice

Beech Class

Gracie May Aldred
Taylor Keats

Jamie Sayers
Gaby Zekiya
Andie Bartholomew




Summerlea CP School
Calendar of School Events

Term Dates

INSET days: Friday 15t September 2023
Autumn term 2023/24: Monday 4% September 2023 — First day for pupils

The following dates and events are provided to give you an overview for next term. There are likely to be
alterations and additions, and we will notify you of these in the usual way, either by using ParentMail,

End of Summer Term 2023

Class Dojo, by sending home a letter or via our website.

July 2023
Q_/Ir(])lTr,SWeds, 10, 12,13 | Year 6 Production — Shrek — 6.00 — 8.00pm
Thurs 13 Annual Reports sent home
Fri 14 Clubs finish
Mon 17 Celebration of Learning — 2.45 — 3.15pm
Weds 19 Year 6 Awards Evening
Weds 19 Celebration of Learning — 2.45 — 3.15pm
Thurs 20 Cowbell Assembly (for pupils only)
Fri 21 Leaver's Assembly 2.15 — 3.00pm

FRIDAY 215t JULY — END OF TERM

Please note that Friday 1%t September will be an inset day and
school will reopen for pupils on Monday 4" September 2023.
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SATURDAY 8™ JULY, 6PM - 8PM

WE ARE HOLDING AN EXCLUSIVE OPEN ACTIVITY EVENT
FOR CHILDREN WITH SPECIAL EDUCATION NEEDS
AND DISABILITIES. FAMILIES AND SIBLINGS WELCOME.

COME AND ENJOY ADVENTURE GOLF, ADVENTURE NETS,
BOWLING, CLIP ‘N CLIMB AND SOFT PLAY

CAFE OPEN FOR HOT AND COLD FOOD, SNACKS, DRINKS,
ICE CREAMS, FRUIT SMOOTHIES AND MORE!

SCAN THE CODE TO BOOK ONLINE
OR BOOK IN CENTRE TODAY

VISIT WWW.OUT-OF-BOUNDS.CO.UK FOR MORE INFORMATION. TERMS & CONDITIONS APPLY.



We provide FREE services
to help adults improve their health.

arun wellbemn

Workplace Weflbeing Pre-diabetes

Our services are available in:

[E] www.arunwellbeing.org.uk
Tel. 01903 737862

i [ Arun Wellbeing % @ArunWellbeing
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The beach is a great place to get active!

Grab your grown-ups and take a walk along the beach. Getting out in the fresh air makes
everyone feel good, so why not make the most of all the beautiful outdoor spaces in our local
area. Tick off the items on the scavenger hunt, but don’t bring them home - ask your grown-up
to take a photo instead! You can even tag @ArunWellbeing in a social media post.

Crab Seashell Flip flops Sailing boat
Seagull Paddleboard Footprints Sandworm trails
Qo,,
k ...‘.. | @
Hat Kite 4‘ Sand castle Umbrella
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Sunglasses _ Striped beach Seaweed Dinghy
towel §
Pier Lifeguard flag Bucket and spade| | Ice cream
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Who is the service for?

SPoA accepts referrals for children and
young people from the age of four

up to a young person’s 18th birthday.
The young person must also be
registered with a West Sussex GP, whilst
recognising and working within NHS
CHOICE regulations (please note.

YES will accept referrals for young
people who live in West Sussex or go
to a West Sussex school).

All Autistic Spectrum Condition (ASC)
and ADHD (neurodevelopmental)
referrals need to continue via the
current referral routes, unless there is a
mental health or emotional wellbeing
concern separate to this. Referrals for
young people with eating disorders
should be made directly to the Sussex
Family Eating Disorder Service (SFEDS).

Other Support

sussexcamhs.nhs.uk

mental health information, advice and
resources for young people,
parents/carers and professionals.

westsussex.gov.uk/yourmindmatters
local information, self-serve advice and
training for young people and families.

Single Point
of Access

The West Sussex Single Point of Access
(SPoA) is a dedicated service which
provides a simplified single route to
access specialist emotional wellbeing
and mental health support.

The SPoA helps direct you to the right
service at the right time, eliminating

the need for you to refer to multiple
services. Led by Sussex Partnership NHS
Foundation Trust, the service is delivered
in partnership with West Sussex County
Council’s Youth Emotional Support
Service (YES) and YMCA Dialogue.
e-wellbeing is the digital front door for
West Sussex SPoA.

Who can refer to SPoA?

Anyone - children,
young people, parents, carers, families,
GPs and other professionals.

NHS

Sussex Partnership
NHS Foundation Trust

PoA

West Sussex
Single Point of Access

Contact us

If you are unable to complete the online
referral form or have any questions
about a referral, please email:

WestSussexSPOA@spft.nhs.uk

For more information about
the service, go to:

€6

sussexpartnership.nhs.uk/
west-sussex-spoa

Follow us on social:

o @our_mh_space

@our_mh_space
Emotional wellbeing and
mental health support for
children and young people

This document is available in
alternative formats on request,
such as large print, electronically
or another language.

Please contact:
communications@spft.nhs.uk

Copyright © 2022 Sussex Partnership
NHS Foundation Trust
Produced by the Communications Team
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How does it work?

Send referral to SPoA
via online portal
e-wellbeing.co.uk/support

Q e-wellbeing

YMCA Baanst nk Grot

The SPoA consists of a team of clinical
and administrative staff. All referrals
received are triaged (processed) by
SPoA within 72 hours.

Referrals that meet the criteria for
SPoA will be directed to the most
appropriate service to offer treatment
and support. The service may offer

advice, intervention work, a patient care

plan, or a specialist assessment. In some
cases, there may also be input from
other services too, such as Healthy Child
programme or Winston’s Wish.

SPoA triage the referral

VERN

If your referral does not

meet the criteria for SPoA, you will
be signposted to other services for
support, such as Early Help, Health
Visitors and specialist services.

Referred
to specialist
service
within SPoA

Signposted
to partner
organisation
for support

NV

First appointment

This process helps to ensure that
the first appointment you have is
with the right service.

Making a referral

Go to e-wellbeing.co.uk/support and
complete the referral form, providing
a clear description of the mental
health need and the help or advice
you are seeking.
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DEDICATED SCHOOLS TEAM DROP
IN OFFER

We are offering a drop during the school summer holidays for parents/
carers, and young people who might want to talk about any worries
they or their children have about returning to school in September. This
is open fo all parents regardless of whether a child is just starfing
school or transitioning to secondary school.

Please come along for a cuppa and a chat!

We will be available at:

« Arun East Family Hub, (Wickbourne), Clun * Arun West Family Hub (Treehouse) Bersted

Road Litlehampton BN17 7DZ Bognor Regis PO22 9HT
15th August 9:30-12:30 16™ August 9.30 - 12.30
22nd August 9:30-12:30 23 August 9.30 -12.30
29th August 9:30-12:30 30 August 9.30 -12.30

We look forward to seeing you!




PARENTS - Win a

trip for 4 to
Chessington World

of Adventures!

Tag us in your best milk moustache photos on

Instagram to win this amazing trip!

Parents have the chance to win a family trip for
4 with a resort stay at Chessington World of

Adventure's "Christmas Festive Sleepover”.

Simply head over to our Instagram page
and follow the instructions

on the giveaway post to enter. It's that easy!

Cool Milk's Instagram

Providing free and
subsidised school milk

since 1952

At , we provide free and subsidised
school milk for children aged 4 -11 in schools
and nurseries across the UK. We’ve been
providing free school milk since 1952, making

us the UK’s leading provider of school milk.




